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AAU Chancellor received a delegation from IEEE UAE Section

Al Ain University of Science and Technology received, in Abu Dhabi Campus, the board
committee of the IEEE UAE Section. The committee was headed by, Dr. Essa Basaeed (Chair)
and Dr. Fatma Taher (Vice-chair), where they were received by Dr. Noor El Deen Atatreh (AAU
Chancellor) and Dr. Nazih Khaddaj Mallat (Dean, College of Engineering).

Both parties discussed on the previous collaboration between IEEE UAE Section and AAU.
They also explored the opportunities on how to further enhance their relationship and
partnership in terms of organizing workshops, conferences and exchanged ideas and
experiences on how to be benefitted from each other’s’ operations.

The delegation had a tour in the university campus and its facilities which serve the educational
process. Later, the IEEE UAE Section Board Committee organized their monthly meeting in the
College of Engineering at AAU.

Dr. Atatreh expressed his pleasure on this visit and stated that AAU is fully ready to maintain a



high collaboration with the IEEE UAE Section and he pointed out that this visit comes in line
with the university strategy to develop the education process and to extend communication with
the government, private institutions, and local community.

For his part, Dr. Khaddaj Mallat stressed on the importance of strengthening the cooperation
between IEEE UAE Section and AAU in order to promote scientific knowledge, serve the
community, and help in creating a better tomorrow by applying professional and educational
activities with the highest technology standards.

At the end of the meeting, the IEEE UAE Section Board Committee provided a plaque for AAU
as an appreciation of the strategic relationship between the IEEE UAE Section and AAU.
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